DO
CityofRedmond AM NO. 11-217 (C8)

MEMO TO: City Council

FROM: John Marchione, Mayor

DATE: November 1, 2011

SUBJECT: ORDINANCE: FINAL PLAT APPROVAL - Glenshire 1 PRD, L050146
AND L050147

L. RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Approve an Ordinance (Attachment B) for the tinal plat of Glenshire 1 PRD.

I1. DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS:

Bill Campbell, Director of Public Works 425-556-2733
Ron Grant, Assistant Public Works Director/City Engineer 425-556-2742
David Almond, Development Services Manager 425-556-2861

IIl. DESCRIPTION:

The Glenshire 1 PRD is a residential subdivision consisting of 28 single-family lots on a
6.32 acre site located at 17040 NE 122" Street (northwest corner of 172" Avenue NE
and NE 122" Street, see Attachment A).

Preliminary plat approval was granted by the Hearing Examiner on April 16, 2007. The
applicant, Pulte Group, Inc., applied for the final plat approval on
August 31, 2011. Staff has reviewed the list of conditions outlined in the Hearing
Examiner’s decision and determined that the final plat of Glenshire 1 PRD conforms to
the conditions.

All engineering plans have been approved for the site improvements and significant
construction has occurred. Approval of the final plat will allow the applicant to record
the plat with King County and thus create the new lots. This approval does not imply
final acceptance of the plat construction. A Performance Guarantee for any incomplete
work will be posted with the City prior to recording of the plat to insure all conditions are
fulfilled.
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